	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No. 771-A
Committee:   Technology


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring that city issued permits, licenses, and registrations that are required to be publicly posted include technology allowing direct access to further information.


	Sponsors:  By Council Members Garodnick, Fidler, Gentile, Jackson, James, Lander, Brewer and Halloran 



	Summary of Legislation:                Proposed Int. No. 771-A would require that any permit, license, or registration that is issued by any city agency, and which is posted or otherwise visible to the public, would include technology or technologies, such as a quick response code or a near field communication tag, by which an individual with a properly equipped mobile device may directly access publicly available information maintained online by the agency relating specifically to such permit, license, or registration. “Scan for more info,” or other similarly descriptive text describing the purpose or use of the technology, would be printed near the technology or technologies on the permit, license, or registration.

These requirements would not apply to any permit, license, or registration about which no publicly available information is maintained online by the agency issuing such permit, license, or registration. 

The Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications would prepare and publish a technical manual specifying the appropriate technology necessary for the implementation of this local law and would review, and update as necessary, such manual at least once every two years.

	Effective Date:   This local law would take effect one year after its enactment into law.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  When taking into consideration that the Department of Buildings already includes quick response codes for all posted construction permits, as well as the fact that the law would not go into effect for one year after enactment, this law would have no impact on the City’s expenditures.   Agencies would have sufficient time to plan the implementation of this law using existing resources.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division
                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:   John Russell, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                             Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director

   

	History:     This legislation was introduced to the full Council on February 1, 2012 as Int. 771 and referred to the Committee on Technology.  The Committee held a hearing on February 27, 2012, and the legislation was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 771-A, will be considered by the Committee on September 21, 2012.



